Japanese American Citizens League

An All American Organization of American Citizens

National Headquarters

412-415 BEASON BLDG.

TELEPHONE 5-6501

SALT LAKE CITY 1, UTAH

September 19, 1952

Southern California Office: 258 East First Street Los Angeles 12, California Phone: MAdison 64471

Rec'd 23 dep 52

Lt. Col. Tsukamoto

Berkeley 7, California

Dear Lt. Col. Tsukamoto:

As you know, after ten years of editorship, Larry and Guyo Tajiri are leaving the Pacific Citizen. During wartime, at a time when persons of Japanese ancestry needed an eloquent and visionary spokesman, Larry and Guyo took the monthly publication of the JACL and converted it into a hardhitting weekly organ that gave courage and guidance to all of us when we needed it most. After the war, they continued to use the PC, as it is affectionately called, as a public education medium to spotlight the justice and the necessity of equality in and under the law.

Few have contributed more to the welfare of persons of Japanese ancestry, and we who are fortunate enough to have worked with them in the common cause want to express appreciation to them for their decade of service to our country and to JACL.

With the authorization of the National JACL Board, we are forming a Committee of 150, each of whom will contribute ten dollars toward a "purse" of \$1,500 which we hope to give to Larry and Guyo on the occasion of the Testimonial Banquet in their honor on September 27th in Salt Lake City.

Won't you join us? If you can't contribute ten dollars, give as much as you can, as a remembrance to the Tajiris.

Send all contributions immediately to: Committee of 150, c/o Sam Ishikawa, 258 East First Street, Los Angeles 12, California.

Fraternally,

George Inagaki,

National President

Mike Masaoka,

Past National Legislative Director

Saburo Kido,

JACL Legal Counsel

Sam Ishikawa,

Associate National Director

For Better Americans In A Greater America

Wat to be about contibute. are - appreciount